LITA/ ACRL Universal Accessibility Interest Group
1/27/14 8:30am-10am
Midwinter Conference, Philadelphia, PA
Attendees: Lily Sacharow, Chris Corrigan, Marti Goddard, Sarah Hamrick, Kristen Laguhlin, Catherine Odson, Sue Pray, Jim Tobias, Katherine Rankin, Melissa Cardenas-Dow, Michael LaCroix, Anna Goslen, Adam Szczepaniak, Loanne Snavely, Daniella Whren Johnson, Karla Aleman, Elizabeth Martin, Amrish Chourasia, Steven Githens, Adina Mulliken- Convener and note taker

Meeting Notes
1. Book launch. Carrie Banks and Barbara Klipper will have a book launch event just after this meeting.  Their book titles are: 
Including Families of Children with Special Needs: A How-To-Do-It Manual for Librarians.
Programming for Children and Teens with Autism Spectrum Disorder.
2. Libraries for Universal Accessibility website http://www.uniaccessig.org/universal/ 
a. has received requests or approvals from ASCLA, LITA and ACRL to use their logos on the site,   
b. Posts on topics related to libraries and accessibility are welcome.  This is a good place to ask questions about accessibility or share something you or your library have done well
c. There are plans to simplify the site into a blog format.  
3. Accessibility of remote access to meetings
a. Skype access to in person meetings physically at conferences.  The ACRL liaison, Chase Ollis, found out for us that ALA Conference services will provide a Skype kit and CART for no charge.  UAIG needs to pay for Internet access at the conference.  The free access in the Convention Center may not be reliable enough.  If a federal employee attends, they are entitled to free CART, which would then be available to all.
b. Virtual meetings.  We have done text chat meetings and phone conference meetings.  People thought that using Sorenson phones would make phone conference meetings accessible, although it did not work well for one user.  We can continue to experiment with the most user friendly formats.  One person is not sure text chat in ALA Connect is screen reader accessible.
4. GPII, Global Public Inclusive Infrastructure.  Jim Tobias, Steve Githens and Amrish Chourasia gave a presentation about GPII.  The captioned, audio described video is on the GPII site: http://gpii.net/ 
They did a demonstration showing that with an rfid tag, a user could tap in to a computer to access their settings, such as high contrast or screen reader availability.  Then they can tap out to return the computer to its default settings.  There was discussion about negotiations with AT vendors, and about possible pricing models.  GPII potentially could help with locating captioned versions of videos and working out the authentication to deliver the captioned version to the user.
5. Preconference about ADA Coordinators. Chris Corrigan is planning a preconference for 2015 Annual in San Francisco.  He has talked with ADA Coordinators about presenting what they can do for libraries.  Chris asked if UAIG would like to be listed as a sponsor.  Attendees responded positively.  There was discussion about how to promote it.  Chris will write up a blurb once he has approval from ASCLA.  Adina will post it to the UAIG listserv and ALA Connect so that everyone can pass it on to their networks.
6. [bookmark: _GoBack]UNLV visit at Annual. Marty Goddard has been working on arranging a visit to UNLV’s library at Annual.  This would be Monday morning.  Marty is looking into transportation.  UNLV is nearby and they may be able to provide transportation.  Katherine Rankin from UNLV was present at the meeting and Adina suggested that she could also provide helpful information.   Marty had talked with Raquel from UNLV who thinks UNLV could offer to have the group see their adaptive technology, as well as talk with UNLV’s IT staff about how they work with other librarians regarding accessibility.
7. Meeting time at Annual.  Sunday at 3:00 meeting with the ASCLA Universal Access Interest Group is proposed.  Time for discussion among the attendees after the UNLV tour was also proposed.     
8. Discussion 
a. Accessibility of vendors.  Western Kentucky University has worked on  a form for communicating with vendors about accessibility.  University of Alabama has also worked on this.  VPAT, Voluntary Product Accessibility Template, is a standardized form that asks vendors to fill out and explain how well they comply with Section 508 criteria.  Axel Schmetzke has done research about accessibility of vendor provided databases and recently gave a webinar, which was listed on the Libraries for Universal Accessibility website.  It was recorded.  Several articles by Schmetzke are published in Library Hi Tech.  David Comeaux; Tatomir and Durrance; and Byerley are other authors who have published on this topic in Library Hi Tech.
b. Accessibility of video databases.  Some are good for captioning but many are not screen reader accessible.  The video player buttons can’t be activated with the screen reader.  Alexander Street Press said their video player buttons are not accessible and it is not currently in their plans to correct this, but that as they hear from more libraries, they expect it will need to be taken care of.
c. OER Commons is a repository with information about captioning, somewhat focused on K-12
d. Amara is an open source captioning resource.  
e. Captioning video clips. Lily’s Library got a site license for Movie Captioner, which is not too expensive.  Lily teaches students to caption videos, which they are required to do for classes.  She can also teach faculty to caption their videos so that they don’t have to wait for the disability services to do it.
f. Captioning tutorials.  People have also used the Youtube automatic captioning and then edited it.  Some schools are putting their library tutorials on Youtube for this reason.  
g. The Blackboard video player didn’t have a closed captioning button.  One school had to send a separate link to Youtube when the professor tried to use the Blackboard video player.
h. Audio description.  There have been requests for audio description
i. Using Jaws.  A few attendees have tried learning to use Jaws, either to test webpages, to work with students, or to be prepared to work with students.  It has a steep learning curve.  One attendee suggested finding a way to work together on this.

